
 

 
 
January 25, 2024 
 
Walton-Verona Stakeholders: 
 
Early this morning, school and district administrators were made aware of some vague statements on social media about 
potential violence in area schools today.  Our administrators began investigating these statements in partnership with the 
Boone County Sheriff’s Office.  I am pleased to report that NO CREDIBLE THREATS to our schools or students exist. 
 
We will continue to monitor the situation in partnership with local law enforcement and will take swift and decisive action 
if it is warranted.  The safety of our students and staff continues to be our primary goal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Dr. Matt Baker 
Superintendent 
 
 


